
Memorandum  
Office of the City Clerk 
 
To: Randall Tweet, City Manager 
Subject: Rock Island Grand Prix 
From: Josh Adams, Interim City Clerk 
Date: July 6, 2021 
               
 

Attached is a Plaza Activity / Event application along with supporting documentation for Plaza 
events from Roger Ruthhart for the Rock Island Grand Prix on Saturday and Sunday, 
September 4, 2021 and September 5, 2021 from 8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. on Saturday and 8:00 
a.m. to 9:00 p.m. on Sunday.  

 

This is the 26th year of the Xtream Rock Island Grand Prix powered by Mediacom.  

 

City streets will need to be closed beginning at 5:00 p.m. on Friday, September 3. Streets can 
be re-opened early Monday morning on September 6.  

 

Streets to be closed are 2nd, 3rd, and 4th Avenues between 17th and 20th Streets. Fourth 
Avenue will be closed at 24th Street for ease of detour, but will be open to local traffic to 20th 
Street. Also closed will be 17th, 18th, 19th, and 20th Streets north of 5th Avenue and south of 1st 
Avenue. 

 

Organizers have also requested the use of a portion of Parking Lot C from Wednesday, 
September 1 through Monday, September 6 for the storage of equipment. 

 

The only impact on the Plaza will be the closing of 18th Street south of 2nd Avenue and 19th 
Street from 2nd Avenue south. 

 

The Grand Prix is requesting the waiver of the $35 permit fee since the event results in a 
substantial positive economic impact for the city. 

 
The certificate of insurance is attached. 
 
 
 
 
 

RECOMMENDATION: 
 
It is recommended that Council approve the event and requests for the Rock Island Grand 
Prix event, including all street closures and use of Parking Lot C, and approve the waiver of 
the permit fee. 
 
 
 
Submitted by: Josh Adams, Interim City Clerk 
 

 
Approved by:  Randall Tweet, City Manager 






















